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Good morning and welcome back.  What a joy it has been to return to this weather, if only we'd 

had this two weeks ago!  

 

We've had a good return to the summer term with our foot fully on the gas.  We will have had 

two year groups out on trips by the end of today.  Year 1 visited Nower Wood on Tuesday and 

had a wonderful time engaging in all of the environmental activities on offer to them and today 

our Reception classes have headed out to Ladyland Farm.  To be honest I'm sure that a trip 

around the M25 would be just as exciting judging by their comments and conversation!  The 

children were very excited this morning and were already asking about what time they would be 

having their packed lunch and how long would they get to spend on the big bus?  As always a big 

thank you to parents and staff for making the trip possible.  The child to staff ratio required is 

huge for our youngest children, so we really couldn't do it without your help. 

 

On Monday, parents received offers for Reception places in September - a big warm welcome to 

all of those who will be lucky enough to join us.  All 60 places have been offered and we 

currently have a waiting list of 37, so please do remember to return your acceptances on time as 

the admissions process is very complicated and lengthy and I know how desperate people can be 

for places.  

 

Our swimming pool is now ready for swimming.  Mr Evans has been working over the holidays, 

making sure the water/chemicals mix is just right so we are ready to go with lessons very soon.  

 

Our choir have been busy practising for the plethora of upcoming concerts and events which 

Mrs Gill has planned for this term.  Please keep an eye on the newsletter for details of all the 

events. 

 

Our Gardening Club is also ready to go this term.  Lianne Sherlock and her team have done a 

fantastic job of getting everything ready, not just in the garden but from the paperwork side of 

things too.  A big thanks to everyone involved, we are looking forward to seeing more of the 

fantastic transformation which is taking place.  

 

The PTA have been busy on many fronts over the last few weeks.  Circus tickets are on sale and 

you should have received full information about the upcoming June ball.  The PTA have also 

organised and paid for self defence classes for our year 5 and 6 pupils which will be taking place 

during May.  We've also been receiving deliveries this week of equipment for our Early Years 

children to play with outside, which again the PTA have fully funded for us.  

 

There were whoops of delight around the school from both the girls and staff yesterday after a 

fantastic win at football - see The Big Match report later in the newsletter!  Our year 5 and 6 

girls have now made it to the semi finals of the county football league and will play at Sutton 

United’s home ground next week.  

 

Looking forward to next week, we have more trips and visits to look forward to.  Year 5 are 

participating in a Viking workshop for the day on Monday and Year 4 are off to Hindleap Warren 

for an action packed few days.  

 

Wishing you all a great weekend, enjoy the sunshine whilst it lasts! 

 

Kathryn Krynicki 

Headteacher 

20 April 2018 

Pyrford Church of England Primary School 



Squirrels - Henry Sutherland and Holly Ellender for 

having a go at writing their name. 

Hazel - Martha Stringfellow for excellent Maths. 

Beech - Mia Green for working hard on her 

subtraction. 

Chestnut - Annabel Broadley for excellent writing 

about Nower Wood. 

Oak - Ava Theodorou for excellent science 

knowledge on the trip. 

Cedar - James Krikorian for working especially hard 

all the time. 

Hawthorn - Emily Povey for great Maths. 

Elm - Shalom-Mia Madzingira for creative diary 

entries and letter writing, and for always trying her 

best; Alfie Matthews for settling into Elm Class so 

well and for trying his best. 

Juniper - Liza Hussain for neat and well presented 

science work on plants; William Gerrard for settling 

into Juniper Class so well and for trying his best. 

Maple - Kiki Schifano for neat and well organised 

work in her Science book, especially while doing our 

topic on plants; Liyana Ahmed for settling into 

Maple Class so well and for trying her best. 

Alder - Drew Jones for outstanding role-playing in 

our Lent topic in RE; Kai Clinch for excellent work in 

Maths on decimals. 

Larch - Naomi Parsons for fantastic spoken and 

written work in Spanish; Jacob Symes for excellent 

work in Maths on decimals. 

Cherry - Isabelle Cuttle for a detailed and well-

presented Viking timeline. 

Rowan - Alex Lyon for some fantastic discussion in 

Literacy. 

Willow - Rachel Haighton-Williams for a detailed 

and well-presented Viking timeline. 

Laurel - Louisa Ryan for a beautifully presented 

piece of work about an exciting moment in 

Stormbreaker; Jack Berville for sketching a realistic 

and detailed feather. 

Holly - Ethan Harvey for a beautifully presented 

piece of work about an exciting moment in 

Stormbreaker; Aysha Karim for sketching a realistic 

and detailed feather. 

Admissions Policy 2019-20 

Following advice from Surrey County Council, there have 
been changes to the Supplementary Information Form 
relating to church attendance. The sheet that needs 
signing is no longer mandatory but you may wish to use 
to prove attendance. The revised version is on the school 
website or available from the office. 



It was a boiling hot day and the last thing we felt like doing was playing football!  

We’d been told the team we were playing, Barrow Hedges, were unbeatable, 

having not lost a match yet. 

Pyrford made a great start, a run up the line and pass in to Charlotte who slotted 

the ball in the bottom corner.  1:0 to Pyrford.  The lead didn’t last long, and Barrow 

soon equalised 1:1 and then scored another, 2:1 to Barrow.  Pyrford made another 

good run up the line to get the ball to Emily who took a shot which landed in the 

corner 2:2.  Barrow then had more possession and lots of shots on goal but our goalie, Katherine, made some great 

saves. Finally one managed to get past her to make it 3:2 to Barrow. 

HALF TIME 

Lots of end to end play by both teams. Ava made some great tackles and passed the ball to Sophie who scored to 

level the match 3:3.  Ava made a great strike and was unfortunate not to score.  Then a few minutes later Sophie 

scored to take the lead 4:3.  With 10 minutes to go, defending was the key and Aysha, Rania and Emily did some 

fantastic defending to keep the lead.  Final whistle and 4:3 to Pyrford. 

We celebrated by soaking everyone including Mrs Cockle and Mrs Patrick with water. 

Sophie & Charlotte Wass 

 

We have lots of second 

hand school summer 

dresses for sale for £1 

each. Ask at the school 

office. 

Mrs Rayner says thank you for the lovely 

flowers and the voucher from Willow 

Class parents.  She has really enjoyed 

her time with the children. 



A fabulous afternoon was had by the Year 1 and Year 5 children just 

before the Easter break. The Year 5 children were given learning 

outcomes for the children in Year 1 and had to design interactive 

learning games/activities to carry out with the younger ones during 

the afternoon. Here are some pictures. 

 

Shared learning between Years 1 and 5 

The children in Year 1 said 

that they had lots of fun and 

learned many new numbers. 

They were counting in 2’s, 

5,’s and 10’s and practising 1 

more and 1 less with 

numbers up to 100.  



AFRICAN DRUMMING WORKSHOP 

Year 1 took part in an 
African Drumming 
workshop before 
Easter.  The children 
learned some African 
rhythms and seemed 
to enjoy making a lot 
of noise with their 
drums!  

Year 1 Trip to Nower Wood 

Year 1 enjoyed the first day of the glorious summer weather with a trip to Nower Wood.  We had lots of fun 

searching for wildlife in the pond, using our senses to explore the woods and playing games to reinforce the science 

knowledge and skills we have been learning in school.  The staff at the centre complimented the children on their 

knowledge, enthusiasm and great behaviour.  Well done Year 1 and thank you to the parents who accompanied us 

on the trip. 

 

 

 

 

2018/19 Term Dates & INSETs 

INSET DAY Tue 4 September First day of Spring term Mon 7 January 

INSET DAY Wed 5 September Spring Half Term 18 - 22 February 

First day of Autumn term Thu 6 September Last day of Spring term Fri 5 April 

Autumn Half term 22 - 26 October Easter Holidays 8 - 22 April 

Last day of Autumn term Wed 19 December First Day of Summer term Tue 23 April 

Christmas Holidays 20 December - 2 January Summer Half term 27 - 31 May 

INSET DAY Thu 3 January INSET DAY Mon 3 June 

INSET DAY Fri 4 January Last day of Summer term Wed 24 July 



SCHOOL DATES FOR 2017—2018 ACADEMIC YEAR 

Description Date Time 

Yr 2 Movie Night Fri 20 April 18:00 - 20:00 

Yr 5 Viking workshop Mon 23 April  

Yr 4 Residential to Hindleap Warren Mon 23 - Wed 25 April  

Yr 3 Residential to High Ashurst (all Elm + Maple boys) Mon 30 April - Tue 1 May  

Yr 4 Tropical Zoo Wed 2 May  

May Bank Holiday Mon 7 May  

Swimming lessons start Tue 8 May  

Yr 3 Residential to High Ashurst (all Juniper + Maple girls) Tue 8 - Wed 9 May  

Nursery - Yr 2 Drama4All Workshops Wed 9 May  

Circus Sun 13 May  

SATs Week 14 - 18 May  

Cake Bake Sale Mon 21 May  

Yr 5 Self Defence workshops Tue 22 May  

Yr 6 Self Defence workshops Wed 23 MJay  

Yr 4 Bikeability Course Wed 23 - Thu 24 May  

Summer Half term 28 May - 1 June  

Yr 6 Bikeability Couse Mon 4 - Fri 8 June  

Class photos Wed 6 June  

KS2 Choir to Primary Music Festival - Aldershot Mon 11 June 16:15-20:30 

Yr 2 to The Lookout Discovery Centre Tue 12 June  

Yr 4 to Wisley Wed 13 June  

Yr 4-6 Choir to Singing Picnic in Woking Park Fri 15 June 10:30-13:30 

PTA Golf Day Fri 15 June  

Yr 6 Residential to Gaveston Hall 18 - 22 June  

Yr 1 to Chessington Thu 21 June  

PTA Masked Ball at Brooklands Fri 22 June  

Yr 3 class to Henley Fort Mon 25 June  

Yr 6 Leavers’ Service at Guildford Cathedral Mon 25 June 12:30 

Yr 3 class to Henley Fort Tue 26 June  

Yr 3 class to Henley Fort Wed 27 June  

Yr 5 Bikeability Course Mon 2 - Thu 5 July  

Seconday School Induction Days Tue 3 and/or Wed 4 July  

Yr 2 Pedals Course Fri 6 July  

FS & KS1 Sports Day Tue 10 July am 

KS2 Sports Day Thu 12 July  

Pyrford & Wisley Flower Show Sat 14 July  

KS2 After School Choir to ‘No Sound Ever Dies’ Sat 14 July  

Leavers’ Service at CoGS Fri 20 July 09:30 

Last Day of Summer Term Fri 20 July finish at 13:30 

INSET DAY Mon 23 July  











The Cycle Training Team at Surrey County Council are 

recruiting for Cycling Instructors. If you are 

interested, please follow the link below and search 

for ‘Cycling Instructor’. 

https://www.surreycc.gov.uk/jobs  

https://www.surreycc.gov.uk/jobs


 

 

 

 

You are invited to our Parents and Families Day on 12th May.  (For the morn-

ing or the whole day) 

Plans are getting under way (along with fantastic catering) and so 
it  would be great to know over the next week if possible if you can join 
us so we can make sure we have the right resources available. 

Suzanne Lees-Smith 
Children & Families Minister 

 


